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Northcliffe CRCs Berry Special Breakfast was the opening 
event of the Act Belong Commit Southern Forest Arts Festi-
val.  Pancakes, berries and live music were appreciated 
by all.  We invited significant CRC and Telecentre vol-
unteers from the past and present to attend, and the 
Northcliffe community.  Almost 100 pancakes were 
served to over 60 people. 

Northcliffe’s Telecentre began its life in the Northcliffe 
Family and Community Centre over twenty years ago.  
Several moves later, rebranded as the Community Re-
source Centre, the service is still well supported by the 
community and going strong. 

Volunteers have carried the NCRC forward over this 
time.  At our Berry Special Breakfast we decided to 
recognise some of those volunteers.  Awards were cho-
sen by our Manager who has been researching the histo-
ry of Northcliffe CRC. 

Volunteer Commitment Award 

Extraordinary efforts by extraordinary volunteers: 
Val Lee, Cheryle Elphick and Ken Lloyd. 

Technology Pioneers Award 

Individuals who have brought new technologies to the NCRC 
and the Northcliffe community: 
Kate Haslam, John Austin, Mal Adams 

Number Crunchers Award 

Accounting and book keeping support and training: 
John Walters 

Bridge Over Troubled Waters Award 

Protecting the funding and future of Northcliffe’s Telecentre: 
Vicki Ruffin 

Capital Achievements Award 

Contributions to NCRC’s capital premises: 
Carole Perry 

Behind the Scenes Award 

For establishing a new committee and direction for the 
Telecentre: 
Fiona Sinclair 

Founders Award 

Our original  Telecentre committee: 
Kerry Parkes, Dianna Simms (Krakouer), Maja Plante, 
Anne Sepkus, Gwendoline Nidd, Gerry Rickman, Peta 
Sargeson 

For founders Peta Sargeson and Dianna Simms, their 
award is posthumous. 

Keystone Award 

Volunteers whose efforts have been central to our survival: 
Roy Moss and Paul Owens. 

Our congratulations to our recipients! 
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Recipient of an NCRC Keystone Award, 

Roy Moss served on both the Telecen-

tre and the CRC committee, with a 

break in between.  He recently retired 

after serving as our Vice Chairperson 

from 2009 to 2016. 

Roy made a cameo appearance as our 

master pancake chef, cooking around 

100 pancakes for 60 hungry breakfast-

ers.  Our thanks to Roy and to the 

other volunteers who helped us 

celebrate this occasion. 


